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From: The Coumittee to Save the .jest Villaz:s
To: All Villaze residents
WHAT HAD.ZHID?

The Title I project for Urban Renewal vhich thr:atens all of our
homes and businesses in the area bounded by 1llth and Christophe: Streets
from Hudson Street to the river was stowped in its tracks by :lert
individuals who read the fine :rint in the Board of Istimate Calendar
with sufficient care to lknow that the city was already petitioning the
Federal goverument for title I funds. A group of concerned neighbors
appeared at the Board he.ring and won a delay of the action until
March 23,

On the following Saturday, February 26, o mass meeting of
residents met at St. Luke's auditorium and set up The Committee to
Save the ./est Village and elected Jane Jacobs and Dr. Don Dodelson
co~chairmen.

Mrs. Jacobs, a city planning anthority and an iditor of
ARCHIT JCYUQ 'L FORUM Magazine Helped lexd the successful fights to
save fashingtoﬁ Syuare .'ark and to save our iludscn Street sideualks.
Dr. Dodelson leads an organization which in 1949 saved the Village
area just north of the one now threatened,

WHAT JZ'R3 AGAINST *

Very definite evidence has come into our hands, suggesting that
most of the designated area is slated for clearance (demolition by
bulldozer) and that it is intended to build a middle income cooperative
in its?plaCe. Exp.rience has shown in these cases thuat as soon as an
area is designated for a project it begins te run down. Buildings are
not maintained, new money stops coming in. Nobody wants to keep up

or restore property the bulldozers will probably take. Then there is a



long aaiting period betucen deumolition and constructioa in thess

projects. The projsct rernris mey be exbreme = aiga iarhington

Square Village, ith rentuls roagin: ovor

SIS a room
started as a ''middle income' project., JSven when sone buildings are
saved anc¢ rehahiliated, their rents are usually doubled or tripled.
In every case, the original community is uprooted. Virtually
all origin.il residents find it impessible to return. .Je have in this

neighborhood today people of all different incomes. This would not be

true in o »rojzct neighborhood with its income-class segregation.

e are 100% for improvenent and we linow our neighborhood
can stand sowe. e are iupnressed with the iuaprovement which we have
alre.dly acco plished, absolutely unaided. Ilans for still wmore
improveument (hundreds of thousands of dollars worth) are alre:dy on
record with the Dep:irtient of Buildings. Ths rising property valiuves
in this area prove how successful our indenendent efforts at self
iwprovement have been.

But we want still mowr. improvenent - and vould welcome an
opportunity to work with officials of the city's comservatioa prograin
to muke our neighborhood a still hapgier place to live.

ije huve hoped, for instance, that e may be given access
to the Hudson and that =z stretch of park may be located there.

This an other nzighborhood iuprovements can be accouplished by
building up n what we have instead of Jestroying the existing
neighborhood.

OQur best efforts would be aimed at saving and improving,
not destroying.

Je want to save the tcnants. Ours is one of the bect
integrated areas in the city. It has one of the lowest crime rates

in the city. There is alwmost no overcrowding. Ve have landmarks
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(iacluding original old farm houses beautifully restored, the

origin al cerrisge stop for coaches coming u- frow .2ll Street when
that was d:v York and this was Greenwich Village) which we cannot let
be destroyed.

GHAT JILL HARPEN NEXT

On March 7th, Mr. JalterFried, a Counissioner of the Housing
and Redevelopment Board, will come to Greenwich EHouse to answer
cuestions frow residents.

Be there. Learn all you can.

But rewmember, Mr. Fried bears watching. He consistently re-
fused to say openly that what he contcmplated was a Title I project
proceeding, when in fact it was.

He has talked of 'conserv tion" without once making it
clear why -~ if VYconservation" were indeed in the air -~ it would not
make bet.er mense to condemn specific structures, making way for
specific plans, or better still to build first on open areas.

Remember that what Mr. Fried wants is the right to do as he
pleases with your house aau your business. He is demanding the right
for his 2ozrd to decide whethor or not your howme shall remain, whether
or not you can coatinue to do business.

The important thing to re:ember is thut if Mr. Fried's Board
gets official control of cur neighborhood, we «re coupletely at their
mercy, and they have not been merciful to other jeople in other neigh-
borhoods whose homes and businesses have been destroyed.

On March 23, the proposal will again come before the Board
of Bstimate at 10:30 AM in their meeting rcom at City Hall.

BRI TH3.i. Whateve. other demands you may have on your time,
BE THiRE. If you have baby sitting problems, don't let another area

resident ‘isit." Bring her, and the baby. If you have job problems,
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teil your bose, just this ouce, you cau't meke it. This s your
homs at stake. If you huve business problems, close up shop. Lat
the rest of the world wonder what they'll do without you after the
bulldozers.
««.BUT BE THSRE!
OH . TUiRGS YCU CAd DO
Jhatever your talents, there's a wuy to use tiem in this
fights Iveryone must bring to beur every smiddgen of influence he has,
must write letters, must send telegrams. Ch:zirman Jane Jacobs (555
Hudson Street, WA 9-8361) can always give you names and a!dressesS...
or you can look for lists of names in your favorite bar or eating place.
FOLLOVJING AR. CUr IHFORMATICY HIAD U/RTILS:
The .ihite Horse "avern, corner of 1llth and Hudson Streets
Loughlin's Bar, corner Greenwich and Christophor Streets
The Lion's E=zad Tavern, corner Charles and Hudson streets
Benny's Grill, 11lth Street near Wasiiington
FOLLO L& wd CUIMITT NS SJT Up WO UuGAdIal "WHS FIGHT
Courmunity .ide Relations « Chairman: Mr. Loughlia, Loughlin's Bar
Letters:=Chairman: 3teve 4oll, AL 5-6154
Legal - Chairuan: Gerald Burns, 310 .est 1lth, WA 4-8137
Petitions and fandbills -~ John Six, 327 .west 11lth, CH 2-3003

Research and Surveys - Chairman: Bill fuderf, 3 Jechawken 3treet,

YU 9-1368

Publicity - Chairman: Hilda Buras, i 4-8137

Spanish Translation - Chairmen: Gloria HJamilton, 302 W. 1lth, AL 5-5995
Nestor Berrics, 255, W. 10th 5Street

AND ONZ i:0 .. TH.NG: Let's make his a ti e to show our best face
Sweep up, Keep t ose garbage pails covered. If you can, paint up.
Remember, any moment a man wmay drive by who may influence a deciding

vote. 4ill he decide that this neighbood must be saved?
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ANNUAL MEETING

On February 25, exactly one year to the day of
the formation of the Committee to Save the West
Village, the entire neighborhood held a very im-
portant meeting at the Workshop of thé Children.
Several things were approved, of which the new
mast head above is — for the moment only — the
most obvious. The Committee to Save the West
Village changed its name by unanimous decision to
the West Village Committee,; the work to save the
West Village is finished, and work to improve the
West Village is begun. Long-live-the-West-Village.

Now, every February 25 there will be a meeting
of the neighborhood, preceded by an annual party
on February 21st. The party is a victory celebra-
tion and well feature, as did the last one, free beer,
music, dancing, and the good time every one en-
joyed a couple of weeks back. The annual meeting,
every February 25th, is for the purpose of holding
elections.

Jane Jacobs, with thanks from the neighborhood
that are impossible to express adequately, is retiring
as Chairman of the West Village Committee, and
on March 20th, a Tuesday night, elections will be
held for new officers. (The March 20th election
is this yéar only) The new officers will be five in
number: a Chairman, 2 Vice-Chairmen, a Secre-
tary and a Treasurer. The Workshop of the Child-
ren is the place of this election meeting—March 20
—nominations will be made from the floor for the
new officers whose term is to be for one year only,
and who may not succeed themselves in office for
more than one consecutive term: The officers will
appoint a large executive committee. Theré will be
other neighborhood meetings throughout the year,
particularly to report on progress, or to determine
the consensus of what the neighborhood wants on
specific issues, but this first election meeting is,
of course, most important—please come and vote.

A CoNTINUING PURPOSE

Two principle rules will govern all of the plans
that are made for the future. The first is that
whatever shall be done will be done only if not a
single tenant or property owner is to be hurt. The
second is that whatever shall be done will be done
only if it is the consensus of the neighborhood that
it should be done. By consensus what is meant is
not merely a majority, but should a minority, how-
ever small, be opposed, their reasons will be con-
sidered important enough to be honored.

The best way to indicate the nature of the work
to be done is to list the committees that at the meet-
tings on February 25 were decided as the necessary
beginning, and explain their function when their
titles need clarification.

1. Clean-up — Sanitation — Garbage

2. Tree Planting—also selection of memor-
ial trees

3. Experimental Housing — this committee
will look into the possibilities for all
kinds of new housing such as low cost
apartments, row houses, artists’ studios,
new buildings for vacant land, co-opera-
tives, condominium housing, etc.

4. Property improvement — a committee for
both tenants and owners that will be a
clearing house of information on how to
do it, where to secure financing, what
contractors are available, what is the best,
cheapest way to achieve the greatest prog-
ress. etc.

5. Railroad Tracks — as is obvious, the
N. Y. Central overhead spur is coming
down, and land will be available for
building and recreation purposes that will
be a marvelous boon to the West Village
if properly used; this committee, which
might possibly merge with the Experi-
mental Housing one, will seek out the
opportunities



6.

10.
11.
12.
13.

14.

15.

16.

Removal of Violations — a committe to
help tenants obtain the service of the
City’s Building Department in correct-
ing defects, and to help willing landlords
to do the same

Traffic, Parking and Police — greater
co-operation with the 6th Precinct and
and Captain Savitt

Workshop of the Children — this func-
tion will be a way of channelling neigh-
borhood support for the Workshop, both
manpower assistance to Kay VanDeurs,
and help in procuring materials
Playgrounds and Street Benches — The
addition of playgrounds must be looked
into for the land at Bank and Hudson
Streets that will be available for this pur-
pose, for closing particular blocks per-
haps, or for using, at least temporarily,
land under the tracks. The idea is that
the grounds should be imaginative, sup-
port fun, and be safe. The benches are
for sitting down on, and the addition of
places to sit at

Newsletter

Distribution of Information

Fund Raising

Pier and Marina — There is a real
chance of replacing the recreation dock
that used to be at the end of Christopher
St.

Eviction Resistance and Legal Aid —a
committee to safeguard particularly
against low rent apartments becoming
higher rent with a change of occupants,
and to provide legal counsel for anyone
in danger

Businessmen’s Information — a commit-
tee to see that the businessmen who leave
the West Village at quitting time are
kept informed of events and decisions of
neighborhood meetings held in the eve-
ning, and to relay back desires, advice, do-
nations, and well wishes from the busi-
essmen

Community Center — a committee to look
into the possibility of obtaining a build-
ing for a neighborhood hall, meeting
place, office or whatever, and to think up
activities that might be offered by a
center

17. Federal Building and Others, Re-Use —
investigation into the conversion of the
Federal Building when it is abandonned
by the Government some years hence, and
any other buildings whose status may
change

18. Theatre and Arts — a committee to seek
an off-Broadway theatre, possibly an Art
Gallery, etc. locating in the area

19. Articles of Association — the legal work
necessary to allow the West Village
Committee a formal statement of purpose
and the advantages under the law of such
a legal non-profit association

20. Zoning — a committee that would main-
tain contact with the Village’s Borough
President’s Planning Commission and
other agencies to seek continuance or
changes in zoning laws that would aid
the area

All this indicates an enormous amount of work
that must be done. Some projects will be done
more quickly than others, and some committees
will become defunct while others are being invented.
None of the twenty committees will have precedence
over the others, and there is no preferred order to
the various projects. The theory is that whatever
is most wanted will have the most hands working at
it, and the speed of accomplishment will be deter-
mined by the neighborhood itself. All the projects
will be simultaneously, concurrent and noncompeti-
tive,

Wao Dors THE WoORK

At the February 25th meeting, many of the nearly
100 people who attended signed up for one or more
of the committees, and recruitment continues. The
work will be done by whoever wants to do it. Every-
body is needed. Who is everybody? all the mem-
bers of the West Village Committee. Who are
eligible to be members?

The West Village Committee is open to member-
ship of all the people who live, work or own property
in the area, or who, through past or present help,
have established their friendship, Membership will
also include our area’s elected government officials.

What is the area? The West Village boundaries



are certainly not the fourteen blocks that suffered
designation as blighted. The area organically ex-
tends north to 14th Street (where the territory then
becomes Chelsea), south probably as far as Morton
Street or further if residents there want to join, and
east to Hudson and perhaps, in time, even as far as
Seventh Avenue.

This is a large and purposely not well defined
area, and one from which it is hoped all will an-
nounce their membership and join in the work.
Membership is granted—obtained is a better word
—merely by desire to be a member, although it is im-
portant for members to give names and addresses so
that they might be reached with information and
announcements.

ComMITTEE ORGANIZATION

Starting now, before the March 20th elections,
the various subcommittees are meeting to formulate
first steps and to arrive at subcommittee chairmen.
It is these chairmen, confirmed by the officers, who
will form the executive committee of the West Vil-
lage Committee along with others, hard workers and
valuable consultants, whom the officers will appoint.
It is not clear yet how big the executive committee
will be, but whatever its size, it will not be limited
to the first appointments. The executive committee
will meet monthly, and entire neighborhood meet-
ings will be held on the order of about four a year.

A New Pacse

The past year has not been without benefits, and
they have been large. It took the danger of the City
Planning Commission’s mistaken notions about the
West Village to prove what the West Village was
really like. The talent, resources, leadership, ideas,
value and unity of our area are truly remarkable.
Of those qualities, lest immodesty be a fault, unity
has been the greatest, and that is possible in any
community. Our unity is powerful and precious. It
must be guarded, made to include more, and re-
fined to a sharp demand on the city’s official re-
sources. It must also contribute to the city’s pros-
perity. It will. The West Village Committee is in
no way another government, it is an instrument of
the people’s will, and we must all join in the hard
work to come in expressing that will.

SUMMARY

There is to be an election on March 20 at the
Workshop of the Children, 306 West 11th Street.

Five officers will be elected after nominations
from the floor: Chairman, two Vice-Chairmen, a
Secretary and a T'reasurer.

There will be an annual Victory Party every
February 21.

There will be an annual neighborhood meeting
to elect new officers every February 25th hereafter.
The officers may serve for one consecutive term
only.

The officers will appoint an executive committee
consisting in large part of the heads of sub-commit-
tees.

Anyone living, working or holding property in the
loosely defined area may be a member of the West
Village Committee.

Anyone may work on any sub-committee,

Projects have no order of preference.

Nothing will be done without the consensus of
the neighborhood.

Nothing will be done that hurts any resident.

There will be executive committee meetings
monthly.

There will be about four general neighborhood
tneetings a year.

The March 20th meeting will also take and an-
swer most questions.

The Newsletter
1 78 Christopher Street
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New Threat! &

As Jane Jacobs said at the emergency meeting of the
Executive Committee, every spring the city seems to have
a new scheme ready to pull on the community. On Thurs-
day, March 22, the Board of Estimate referred to the De-
partment of the Budget a resolution calling for $34,500 to
make a study of the feasibility of an elevated truck artery
to take the place of the railroad spur on Washington Street.
The idea for the study apparently originated in the Depart-
ment of Marine and Aviation whose concern here is pro-
viding truck access to the piers. Jane Jacobs and Gloria
Hamilton argued before the Board of Estimate that such
a truck artery would not only split the area, it would stop
the Committee’s plan for adding more housing.

The West Village Committee has already gotten out a
mimeographed notice detailing the danger and the next
steps that the Board of Estimate may take—for which we
need to be prepared. Further word on how the area
might best oppose this new threat will be forthcoming.
Below is a copy of Hugh Byfield’s letter to Mayor Wagner:

March 25, 1962
Dear Mayor Wagner:

Without warning or community consultation an added
item at the regular Board of Estimate hearing last week
requested funds for a study of the elevated railroad tracks
on Washington Street for use as a trucking highway for
waterfront piers.

In recent negotiations with you on the matter of the West
Village Urban Renewal Proposal this Committee empha-
sized that it would act responsibly to repay your faith in
entrusting the destiny of this area to its citizens.

Although this neighborhood had no prior notice that the
highway proposal would be considered by the Board of
Estimate last week the West Village Committee (formerly
the Commiittee to Save the West Village) appeared and
demonstrated its vigilance as well as voicing its objections
to the study and request for funds. Such a proposal would
create a blighting influence in the very heart of the West
Village and deprive the area of land that is more urgently

THE NEW YORK TIMES, MARCH 23, 1962.

NITIAL STUDY SET ON TRUCK VIADUCT

‘\ﬁhaﬂ Group Fights Any
Consldaratunn of Plan

(]

By CHARLES G. BENNETT

The Board of Estimate yes-
terday ordered a preliminary
study of a proposal for an ele-
vated truck route on Manhat-
tan's West Side.

Residents of West Greenwlich
Village, fresh from thelr vlc-
tory of last fall In blockin
urban renewal plan for e{r
area, argued vigorously that the
board should not even conslder
2 study of the proposal.

Any studies of the West Vil-
lage, they sald, should consider
f“r'%ﬂ needs, Including ht:.’ls-
ng. They protested any major
truck route that wnurll'g, bisect
thelr neighborhood.

The board decided, neverthe-
less, to direct .Budget Director
Willlam F. Shea to reﬁr: on
whether, in his opinion, the clty
‘should emplo; eonlulwl
study the tru

The consultan would be Ed-
wards & Kelcey, consulting en-

eral, the proposal ia for
the cfen to take oveg the New

York ntral System viaduct,
which runs from Thinzieth Street
And Twelfth Avenue along the
west side of Washington Street
southward to the rallroad's St
John's Park frelght terminal,
just north of Canal Street.

e Idea of converting the
via, into & truck road, Man-
SR Sra i
War exp grew
out of & 3300. % survey now uf-
der way b Inc., of Man-
hattan's orth ver plerl from
the Battery to Seventy-second
Street. The viaduct was sgen as
roviding a needed tricking ad-
junct to the plers.

The rallroad now uses the
siaduct only from the northern
terminus to Twelfth Streat, The
St. John's Park frelght terminal
has already been demolished and
the railroad is stripping the via-
duct from its southern end to
Tenth Street.

mmkmmm p
) !Vﬂlllw
2 included Mrws, uu

acobs and Mrs, Gloria Hamil-

eers, who would, if employed, ton of the West Village Com-
g:npﬂ-ld $34.500 for the atudy. mittee.

needed for housing. In addition it would obviously neces-
sitate added funds for stanchions to reinforce the present
structure and even expand it. It is also obvious that the
solution to the waterfront problem does not lie in employ-
ing an elevated highway that can not reach it, but by study-
ing West Street which is adjacent to the piers.

What is also of concern to this committee is the apparent
lack of communication between city agencies and the citi-
zens affected by the proposals of these agencies. Since the
removal of the West Village from the map of sections suit-
able for redevelopment we have mobilized extensive “peace-
time activity.” Some twenty-two committees are overseeing
the various areas that interest our neighborhood and its
residents. The effectiveness of their formation is evident by
their appearance “without notice” before the Board of Esti-
mate last week. But the energies of these people should be

utilized in constructive cooperation.
continued on page I
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ELECTION RETURNS
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The first annual neighborhood meeting, held at the
Workshop of the Children on March 20, elected the fol-

lowing officers:

President: Hugh Byfield, Christopher Street

Ist Vice President: Agnes Loughlin, Perry Street

2nd Vice President: Erik Wensberg, West Street

Secretary: Jessie Dennis, Horatio Street
+*Treasurer: John Six, 11th Street , '

The election of a board. of officers is the first full partici-
pation of the entire neighborhood in transforming the
Committee’s work from emergency opposition to peaceful
construction. The adoption of the Articles of Association

/(see right) preceded the, election. In normal times, should.

they ever occur, the first duty of the officers will be to presxde
over the monthly Executive Committee meetings, and give
administrative aid to the work of the subcommittees.

Preamble

This association is formed for
the * purpose of improving and
maintaining the West Village
neighborhood by constructive
means to the end that none of
its residents shall be involun-
tarily displaced, and its unique
qualities of diversity, vigor and
humor shall be forever pre-
served.

Article I—Name

The name of this association is:
“The West Village Committee.”

Article II—Membership

Any person who lives, works or
owns property in the area of
Manhattan known as the West
Village, being generally the
western part of Greenwich Vil-
lage, shall be eligible for mem-
bership. In addition, member-
ship may be extended to other
persons on an individual basis
by consent of the Executive
Board of the association. A per-
son eligible for membership shall
become a member upon sub-
scribing to these Articles in the
membership roll of the associa-
tion. Membership of any per-
son shall terminate upon the
termination of such person’s
eligibility for membership, un-
less such membership is extended
by consent of the Executive
Board.

Article 1II—Voting

Each member shall be entitled

to one vote at membership
meetings of the association.

Article IV—Meetings

This association shall hold an
Annual Meeting of the member-
ship on Feb. 25 of each year
upon ten days written notice
mailed or delivered to all mem-
bers, provided however that the
first Annual Meeting shall be
held on March 20, 1962 imme-
diately following the adoption,
of these Articles. Special meet-
ings of the membership may be
called at any time by the Ex-
ecutive Board or 25% of the
membership upon ten days writ-
ten notice setting forth the time
place and purpose of such spe-
cial meeting. Those present at
a membership meeting duly
called and held shall constitute
a quorum,.

Article V—Officers and
Executive Board

The officers of this association
shall be:

President

First Vice-President

Second Vice-President

Treasurer

Secretary
Each such officer shall be elected
by a majority of those present
at each Annual Meeting, to
serve until the next Annual
Meeting and election of his suc-
cessor. Nominations for each
office shall be made from the
floor of such Annual Meeting.
No person shall succeed himself

in any office of the association.

Promptly upon their election,
the officers shall appoint an Ex-
ecutive Board consisting of all
committee chairmen and such
additional members at large as
the officers shall select. The af-
fairs of the association shall be

conducted by the Executive
Board.
The officers shall have such

powers and duties as ordinarily
pertain to the offices they hold.
The Secretary shall maintain the
membership roll and record the
proceedings of all membership
meetings.

Article VI—Committees

The ‘association may have any
number of committees, which
may be constituted at any time
and for any purpose by the Ex-
ecutive Board. A member may
serve on and act as chairman of
more than one committee.

Article VII—Dues and Fees

No member shall be required to
pay dues. Contributing and Sus-
taining Members may pay dues
in accordance with a schedule
set by the Executive Board.
Contributing and  Sustaining
members shall be entitled to re-
ceive newsletters and other pub-
licati0n§ of the association.

Article VIII=—The Annual
West Village Party

The association shall hold a

party on Feb. 21st of each year,
or the nearest feasible date, in
joyous celebration of deliverance
of the West Village from
threatened destruction. -

Article IX—Amendments

These Articles may be amended
by the membership by resolu-
tion adopted at a membership
meeting, and ratified at the next
consecutive membership meet-
ing, the notice for which shall
set forth the full text of such
amendment,

KOPPIPIPIPH

These articles of associatian
were drawn up by Pierre
Tonachel; they constitute both
the sentimerits and method of
operation of the Committee.
Anyone who works, lives, or
owns property in the area
roughly bounded by l4th
Street, The Hudson River,
Morton Street and Hudson
Street may become a member
of the West Village Commit-
tee merely by ascribing ‘to
these articles. It is important,
of course, that members who
have not filled out the card
listing their. name and address
should do so. Blank cards are
at the Lion’s Head Coffee
Shop on the corner of Charles
and Hudson. Join now, the
West Village needs you..




Hugh Byfield’s lettcr to Mayor Wagner: continued

Last month several steps in this constructive cooperation
were undertaken so that the process of citizen participation
is being openly and earnestly sought by this neighborhood.
The first of these meetings only a few short weeks ago were
initiated by Mr. Martin Berger and Mrs. Jane Jacobs with
Mr. John Carroll of the Borough Presidents office. This
meeting concerned rumors that Washington Street was to
be widened for traffic use. Both Mrs. Jacobs and Mr.
Berger were assured that no such plans for Washington
Street were under consideration. Therefore the request last
week for funds to study the street in question is disturbing
and disquietening.

For many weeks the New York Central Railroad has
been demolishing this unsightly railroad spur that bisects
the West Village. With its demise will go much of the mis-
use of the land underneath the spur. We await your reas-
surances that this new jeopardy to our neighborhood will
not receive your support and the proposed use of the rail-
road spur for a trucking highway will be abandoned. It is
my hope that we may work together so that our plans for
this area may be forwarded without delay.

Respectfully yours,

Dr. Hugh Byfield,
Chairman
The West Village Committee

While city officials to’y with the idea of widening Washington Street
for a truck expressway through the middle of the West Village, one
of the widest streets in the world—West Street—is used partly as a
parking lot for trucks and private cars and partly as an outdoor
storage dump for privately owned merchandise. The photo above
shows some of a large shipment of MG sports cars left in the middle
of West Street until the owner, Mr. Inskip, decides to come and get
them. Although the proposal for an overhead truck “viaduct” above
Washington Street is obviously unworkable and would prevent the
building of much needed housing, the possibility of restoring West
Street to public use for regulated traffic is being ignored.

Posters will soon be appearing to announce the latest
event in our continuing fund raising drive. There is to be a
series of five “entertainments” for which subscription tickets
will be sold. The events include something for everyone: an
evening of Len Lye’s prize winning movies, an illustrated
lecture called Navajo Weaving and the West. Village, a
puppet show with clowns for children, Henry Hope
Reed, Jr. talking about the history of the West Village, and
a most unusual concert of Baroque Music played by a
quartet of harpsichord, flute, oboe and cello. Watch for
the details.

=l

It’s a boy for the Ave Greisses.

Subscriptions

It probably never happened, but the story is that there
used to be a series of Burma Shave signs that read: Listen;:
you birds—these signs cost money—so roost a while—but.
don’t get funny! The Newsletter with a circulation of v
1,200, costs money to get out; not a lot, but more than the-
editors win from each other playmg pinochle. And good
as the Distribution Committee is, it is difficult insuring that-
all mailboxes and hallways get supplied, or when supplied,
that every West Villager gets his copy. The Newsletter will
continue to be distributed as always, but readers now have
a chance t0 subscribe and have each edition mailed to them
directly. A $2.00 subscription makes you a sustaining
reader, and a $5.00 subscription makes you a very good
friend. Fill out the form below and mail it to The News-
letter_, 178 Christopher Street. Or drop it off at the Lion’s
Head. Either enclose payment or wait to be billed.

THE WEST VILLAGE COMMITTEE

I would like to subscribe to the Newsletter.

- e b

........................................

$2.00
$5.00
Send to: 178 Christopher St.
or: The Lion’s Head Charles and Hudson
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There will be another West Village
book sale! Starting July 27th, a Fri-
day, at about 8:00 P.M. and going
on for the rest of the week end and
possibly the next if there are enough
books donated. The place is the same
as last year, 547 Hudson Street.

Bring back the books you bought last
year, and donate them to this fine fund
raising event. Bring books you think
your neighbors should read—bring books
you don’t think your neighbors or any
one else should read. Books may be
left starting now at the Byfields, 133
Christopher Streét. All books gratefully
accepted, many books desperately
needed!

GANSEVOORT MARKET continued

traffic, insufficierit electrical, sewerage,
refrigeration, water and ventilation con-
ditions have, in the words of the report,
made the present market “hopelessly in-
adequate.” The city requested the
study of the Department of Agriculture,
and the Department took 18 months to
study and report.

Their findings show that the present
unexpanded facilities can be improved
only to a minor extent, and this was not
suggested as a solution. Two other sug-
gestions involved relocation to Hunts
Point in the Bronx, where the neces-
sary 80 acres are available at a cost of
$61,000 per acre. The same amount
of land at approximately the same price
can also be had in Jersey Meadows.
Just for purposes of comparison, the fol-
lowing figures are interesting: addi-
tional land in the West Village, were
it available; would cost $767,655 an
acre, almost thirteen times as much.
In either the Bronx or the New Jersey

A
o

site, transportation is far superior both
by truck and by rail than' at the pres-
ent site. High costs in handling the
produce could be reduced at the new
sites by almost half (from the present
$41.53 a ton to about $26.00) whereas
reconstruction of an enlarged market
in the present location could reduce
handling costs less than a quarter (from
$41.53 a ton to $33.30.) All figures
are from the United States Department
of Agriculture report.

At present, the market covers 14
blocks totaling 35 acres. There are 140
meat dealers and 20 poultry dealers; the
average volume per dealer is about 100
tons weekly, or 56.3% of all New York’s
meat requirements, and 74.6% of all
the poultry for the city.

Items seaseien

Two authors from the West Village
are soon to have books published:
Father Flye of St. Luke’s will have
his correspondence with James Agee,
the poet, critic and author, collected
in a book brought out by Braziller.
The title is Letters of James Agee to
Father Flye. Publication is in August.

Macmillan is the publisher of the
other West Villager. Barbara Byfield
has a very funny cartoon cookbook
called The Eating in Bed Cook Book
coming out in November. Her own
drawings, her own recipes.

The Reform Democrats have a slate
of candidates seeking their party’s nom-
ination for election in November. In
the 19th Congressional District, Leon-
ard Farbstein is being opposed for nom-
ination by Bentley Kassal, and in the
State Senatorial district of which the
West Village is a part, Joseph Marro is
opposed for nomination by Martin Ber-
ger; in the 2nd Assembly District, Louis
De Salvio is opposed by Robert Martin.
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WEST VILLAGE
THROUGHWAY

The latest in the City’s attempts to
create a through truck route bisect-
ing the West Village went to Court on
June 28th in the case of The West Vil-
lage Committee against the City of
New York, Henry A. Barnes, Commis-
sioner of Traffic. The Supreme Court
of New York did not accept oral argu-
ment, but briefs on both sides were sub-
mitted. The West Village Committee,
granted a temporary stay against the
accompanying bus route change, is
seeking a permanent injunction; Barnes
has asked for summary dismissal of the
case. The outcome is still pending be-
fore Justice Frances X. Conlon.

To change Greenwich Street’s traf-
fic from one way north to one way
south, as Barnes has announced the
City’s intention, would mean that
through truck traffic moving south on
Ninth Avenue would continue across
14th Street and down Greehwich. In
effect traffic would be given the route
—but definitely not the access—through
the West Village previously sought by
the conversion of the New York Cen-
tral overhead spur into a truck artery.
The overhead truck artery was de-
clared not feasible.

§335333553333343

In its complaint against the reversal
of Greenwich and Washington Streets’
one way flow, The Committee stated
that at least part of the heavy truck
traffic pounding south on Ninth would
attempt to continue down Greenwich,
inundating this work street which is al-
ready being used to capacity by trucks
making local deliveries and loading
and unloading at various businesses and
warehouses. Members of Mr. Barnes’
staff in a meeting with members of
the Committee who attempted to dis-
suade the change, said that it was not
the intention of the Traffic Commis-
sion to allow through traffic down
Greenwich and that trucks bound for
the Holland Tunnel would be directed
to use Fourteenth Street.

However the invitation to use a
south bound Greenwich street as a
throughway would prove an irresistible
temptation. Further, because Green-
wich Street is so narrow, any additional
traffic will create terrible jams and
back-ups; truck traffic will still have to
follow its current route east on 14th
with a dangerous short cut south on
Bleeker to Seventh. Bleeker Street is
a local work and residential street as
narrow as Greenwich, and the terrible
problem of Bleeker Street’s unpoliced
traffic will not be relieved by creat-
ing a through route on Greenwich.
The result of changing Greenwich
Street’s flow will be only to make one
more street suffer snarls and bottle-
necks, noise and deisel fumes, dangers
to pedestrians and severe economic per-
ils to businesses which use the street.

This will not solve the real prob-
lem, unless, of course, changing the
traffic is only the first step of an in-
tended two step solution: the second
step being the widening of Greenwich

Street. Several times in the past news
items have appeared in the city papers
mentioning plans for widening either
or both Greenwich and Washington
Street. Greenwich Street has already
had its sidewalks shortened and the
stoops removed from many of its houses.

Another plan must be found to solve
the traffic problem. The West Village
Committee has maintained that the
solution is proper direction and en-
forcement to move Ninth Avenue traf-
fic east on 14th Street and South on
Seventh Avenue. North-bound traffic
can use Hudson and West Streets.
These streets were designed for such
heavy flow as the local streets were not.

In support of his request for a sum-
mary dismissal of the Committee’s ac-
tion for a permanent injunction, Com-
missioner Barnes submitted a curious
document full of inaccuracies and ir-
relevancies. It was accompanied by
two answering affidavits from the Com-
mittee challenging the substance, in-
tention and competence of the Com-
missioner’s brief. Mrs. Jacobs said in
her affidavit that it was clear from
Barnes’ defense that his supporting
studies, traffic counts, street measure-
ments and stated reasons for the change
were all determined only after his an-
nounced plan was challenged. One
conflict of traffic Barnes stated that he
wanted to avoid was not even in the
area that received the injunction. No-
where did the Commissioner indicate
that the six weeks stay against his
change had in any way been harmful
to the overall traffic condition. Many of
Mr. Barnes’ meéasurements were wrong
and the implication was clear by his
selection of half truths and misstated
facts, that he fully intended Greenwich
Street would indeed be used as a
through street despite assurances to the
contrary.

In a summary of events since last
January, the City seems determined on
a clear route through the West Village.
First the elevated truck highway on
Washington, now the opening wedge
for an expressway down Greenwich.
Both seem suspiciously reminiscent of
the north south buffer zone that was
to be part of last year’s Urban Renewal
scheme.

Committees

There has been a lot of reordering of
the committees as they were originally
announced: several have merged, and
one or two have completed their work,
such as the Articles of Association
committee, and quietly expired.

Many of the committees need addi-
tional members. Below is a listing of
those committees who have made some
progress and are pleased to report it,
or have it reported about them:

(123

Experimental Housing: This com-
mittee is working on a very great num-
ber of plans and projects, and a meas-
ure of their thoroughness is indicated

by the attention paid to associated facets
continued on page 2



Editorial §§

When the New York Central Railroad tracks were built, a substantial
row of buildings that housed a great number of early West Villagers was de-
stroyed and its occupants scattered. It is quite likely that a new highway, any
new highway, might displace at least twice as many, taking as it must, not
one side but both sides of any street along whose route it builds its right of
way. Whether trains or trucks, the requirements of transportation are allowed
too often to make deadly inroads on space for living.

This point was made quite strikingly by Henry Hope Reed, Jr., in his lecture
on the history of the West Village at the Workshop on May 8th. In recount-
ing the many uses the land of the West Village has been put to, the Indian
trading post at the water end of Skinner’s Road (now Christopher Street),
farmland, river landing, coack route, prison site, steamship docks, rail spur,
ferry slip, truck terminal, and so forth—Mr. Reed gave a picture of a small
community sharing its space for both living and working. He also drew a
parallel history of New York and the rest of the country undergoing successive
changes in the dominant mode of transportation, sailing vessels and coaches
replaced by ocean liners and steam locomotives, horse vans and wagons re-
placed by automobiles and diesel trucks. With each change a great new fam-
ily fortune was established, each with its own style: Sir Peter Warren and
Stephen Delancey with sailing ship fortunes, the Vanderbilts rich with trains,
the Rockefellers supplying oil to power the internal combustion engines of
today’s transport.

And with each change of transportation a larger and larger amount of
land was needed for its facilities. Staring us in the face right now are the un-
settled questions of the Broome Street Expressway, the possibility of a 30th
Street Crosstown Expressway, the route through the West Village, two hear-
ings on July 10th, one for a highway despoiling Fire Island, and another
concerning the World Trade Center on the lower west side which will need
huge amounts of space for trucking.

If in the West Village the news seems to contain mostly tales of emergency
it is because we are deeply concerned that highway cloverleafs do not mean
good luck; we are concerned that the stability of people is not sacrificed to the

One of the last members of the New York Central overhead Washington Street railway
disappearing. The West Village Fresh Air Fund is offering a prize for the best suggested
method of celebrating the completion of this fancy demolition job. Send entries to the
Newsletter. The prize hasn’t been decided yet, but it will fit the celebration; perhaps
it will be a free subscription to the Newsletter. One entry per contestant.

into Manhattan. The roadway is to be
ten lanes wide, even though the streets
at either end can only accommodate,
at best, one or two lanes in either di-
rection. The proposal sounds like a

Broome Street
Expressway

On June 18 a hearing concerning

transportation of goods. We are for reversing a trend and putting the houses
back on the West Side of Washington Street.

COMMITTEES continued
of new housing. Rachelle Wall has
raised enough money from friends and
associates within and without the West
Village Committee to finance a super-
vised recreational program through
the summer months. —St. Luke’s-hasdo-
nated their playground for the use of
all West Village children, and Mr.
Kirk Avery has been hired as director.
He will have an able Spanish-speaking
assistant in Miss Maria Serena of Hud-
son Street.

Many West Villagers have volun-
teered their services to attend the chil-

dren. 1

Three sprinkler permits have been
arranged for the West Village: this is
an attachment put on a hydrant which
delivers a cooling spray for ckildren’s
cut-ups in the evening. Two of the hy-
drants are on Washington Street and
one on Greenwich. When they are be-
ing used, the street is a play area and
traffic must detour around the block.

LT

The Distribution Committee has at
present a record of distributing approx-
imately 10,000 pieces of information
and news, including this Newsletter, so
far this year.

Sanitation and Property Improvement
circulated a petition and found 700
signers requesting more frequent waste
removal. Members of this Committee
headed by Ann Tonachel met with As-
semblyman Louis De Salvio to present
the petitions to the Sanitation Commis-
sion of the City. An improvement in
collection was promised. Ave Greiss ne-
gotiated a contract with a painter to
repaint all of the houses on Greenwich
Street between Perry and 11th at a con-
siderable saving to each home. owner.
The block is particularly shining and
handsome.

On Memorial Day, members of this
committee, assisted by neighborhood
children, had a fine time painting the
trim and stoops of 327 West 11th Street.
Nice as these buildings were before,
there is a decided improvement.

Green Thumb committee, of which
Eudice Segal, Jane Street, is chairman,
distributed a leaflet in spring inviting
interest in more greenery in the neigh-
borhood. Mrs. Segal finds herself an-
swering all kinds of questions about
window boxes and the chemical con-
tent of various soils. Among the many
other virtues of the West Village, Mrs.
Segal reminds us of the long growing
season and fertile atmosphere. She has
worked out an arrangement with the
city to obtain trees (which the city will
plant in October) at special discount
rates. She has so far orders for thirty-
nine trees to be planted in front of var-
ious West Village houses.

the desirability of a cross town express-
way for Lower Manhattan at Broome
Street linking the Holland Tunnel with
the Williamsburg Bridge went on for
close to twelve hours. Many of the
speakers against the proposal were West
Villagers, denouncing the plan as both
unnecessary for traffic and criminal in
its disruption of the homes and busi-
nesses of some 20,000 along the in-
tended route. No one spoke in favor
of the plan, although it was understood

that™ written Tepotts "were: submmtted by

the Traffic Commission and Mr. Barnes
advocating the expenditure of $100,-
000,000 for its construction.

The throughway has consequence for
the West Village as part of the proposal
calls for an extension going north on
the far west side.

This extension, it may be presumed,
has a direct connection with the pro-
posed through route along Greenwich
Street in the West Village.

The plan for a Broome Street Ex-
préssway is some 18 years old, and the
result of repeated and now outdated
studies. It has not until the present
been looked on faverably by City offi-
cials, even though there is less appar-
ent need for it now than in years past.
The bridge across the Narrows, under
construction, will provide a direct route
across Staten Island to Long Island
for traffic and trucking coming north
from New Jersey, and the Holland
Tunnel, whose volume of traffic is de-
creasing, is able to handle local traffic
for lower Manhattan. The added deck
of the George Washington Bridge will
add to the capacity of flow into the
upper end of the Island.

Just why the expressway is necessary
is not clear. Mr. Barnes rashly prom-
ises that it will take 75,000 cars a day
off the streets of New York, which may
be true, but he does not say how many
additional cars it is likely to unleash

Los Angeles mania for throughways
run wild.

Mayor Wagner requested a delay on
the decision until August 23rd. In the
meanwhile more time will be spent
studying the difficulties of relocating
the nearly 2,000 families whose homes
will be destroyed.

Gansevoort
Meatmarket

On April 12, both the Times and the
Tribune featured stories concerning the
possible expansion of the Gansevoort
Meat Market south as far as Perry
Street. The news stories, more alarm-
ing than necessary, covered a meeting
conducted by the Agricultural Market-
ing Division of the United States De-
partment of Agriculture at which three
possible solutions to the wholesale meat
market’s difficulties were presented. The
expansion of the meat market to cover
60 acres bounded by 15th Street, Hud-
son Street, West Street and Perry
Street, was, at least on the face of it,
the least practical and seemed only a
remote possibility. Further, it would
be the only plan of the three that would
find stiff opposition.

The very real difficulties of the
wholesale meat market have to do with
high cost of operation because of badly
outdated facilities. The West Village
Committee is aware of these problems
and is sympathetic with the market in its
search for a solution.

The market was originally planned
at a time when horse drawn vehicles
were the chief method of distribution.
Both the physical layout and the mar-
keting arrangements were designed for
far less than the 700,000 tons of meat
and 115,000 tons of poultry such as
were handled in 1960. Poor design of
loading and unloading docks, rough

continued on page £
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‘Village’ Group Dgsigns, Housing
To Preserve Character of Area

—_—

By ALEXANDER BURNHAM

The construction of 475
apartments in a series of five-
story structures on vacant land
in Greenwich Village was pro-
posed yesterday to test new
theories in urban housing.

The suggestion was made by
the West Village Committee as
part of a major effort to sub-
stitute new thinking for the cur-
rent approach to urban housing
that centers on massive apart-
ment buildings. The committee,
one of the most vocal citizen
housing groups, said the plan
would require ne one to' move
and would preserve the charac-
ter of the neighborhood.

1t is envisioned that the plan
could be adapted to either pri-
vate or public financing. In the
West Village site it is proposed
o use state financing and pri-
vate funds provided by the In-
ternational Longshoremen’s As-

The plan seeks to combine
humaneness and sarchizectural
beauty with what are called the
social and economic, realities of
the 20th century, Its intention
is described as putting’ “harmo-
‘nious” housing into existing
communities in place of the
present ‘“standardization ‘and
regimentation of urban society"
through tall, massive and bar-
racks-like ‘projects,

At the same time, the com-
mittee contends it can reduce
construction cests by as much
as 60 per cent while crea
more apartment dwellings. -

“The plan is based upan a
concept of mixed. land
community texture,”
mittee said, “Instead

coverage, the West Village plan
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MEMORANDUL s TO ALL }ENBERS
From: Officers - A. S, Greiss, Presideat
Zlsie iiclonald, 1lst Vice-Pres,
Thomas ilior;an, 2nd Vice-Pres,
Glories Hamlton, Ssecretery
Peter Fritsch, Trecsurer
Subjectz: Report on membership mesting of April Tth, 196k, and schedule of
forthcoming comnittee meetings,
A, Resulis of the membership meeting of April 7th.

% 1.

The proposed amendment to the Articles of Association was voted on and not

- adopted.,

2¢

The recommendations of the elected officers, based on the discussion of the

7 previous membership meeting, were accedted by the membership as follows:
. a} Open membership meetings are to be held the second Tuesday of each month,

c)

d)

e)

: 3

g)

h)

B,

b) Executive Doard meetings will be held 15 days prior to each nembership

meeting (Mondays).
The new table of organization of the West Village Committee was voted on
and adopted unenimously. Chairmen of committeces and the elected officers
have only one vote each on the Executive Board with the excention of the
three technical staffs, These technical staffs will have one vate each, but
that vote is to be decided by the members of the particular unit,

Procedures and responsibilities were defined as fellowrss

The officers recommend policy, hear all cormitiee reports at Executive

Board meetings, supply information submitted by committees to the membere
ship at every meeting, and establish mecting procedures.

The other Executive Board members expedite the solution of problems, report
to the officers on 21l matlers concerning policy decisions, and supply
monthly revorts of the progress or status of projects 15 days prior to each
open membership meeting,

The work of the Tiest Village Committee will be channeisd through the
committees, Committees without signed-up members will ae dropped. If a

new problen or interest appears later, it will be nandied tarcugh Ad Hoc
committees,

The new committees will convene, unless otherwise notified, &s showm on

the schedule belows The meetings will begin at 8:30 p.m, in the West
Village Community Room, 30h West llth Street, The ccnveners indiceted

will lead each meeting until the committee elects its cha‘imane

ALL LEMBLRS are welcome to zcme on the day scheduied to Jjoin the commjttees
of their choice, If you wish to communica“e ith any of the comnittees,
simply drop a note, addressed to that particular group, at 304 Vest 1llth St.,
and it will be forwarded.

The first Executive Board meeting will be held at 8330 pems on April 27th

at 304 West Jlth Street, Since the Exzcutive Board will. meet regularly

15 days prior to membership meetings (uondays), it will not be necessary

to maii reminders cz2ch month,

The nert open membership meeting will be held on Tuesday, liay 12th, at

B+30 p.me at 30L West 1lth Street.

Schedule of commitiee mestings,

A——""Tues,

g
AT
o
P

Wed,
Thurs,
SaelerEil,

th =
i5th

Housing & Building;s, Conveners:s Dob Rohacek
Haman Relations, Convener-
(businesses, teenagers. other neighbors)
Tirees & Spruce-up, Ceonvenars
Public Safety & Police, Ccnvensrs Joan Stoliar
VYewsletter & Distiribution, Converers Joan Thompson
fund Raising, Convener: Terry Fritsch
Banitation, Clean-uap; & Rats, Conveners
id Hoc Comaitteer
wbingdon Sq, buses, Conveners =-
thelsea Nelghbcrs, Conveners Jossie Dernnis
Lower Marhattan Lxprescway, Convener:
Sarnes Traffic Plan, Corvensr: Arthur Stoliar
Street Widenings, Comvencrs
" 22nd - Aesinetics, Tonver~r: Ann H, Pierce
23rd ~ Parss & rlaygrcunds, Convensrs: Bob Rohacek
oLt .« lienoership, Convensr:

April
"n

- ——

" 15th
n 16th
n  16th
" 17th
1t 2oth
" 21st

- s

Thomas iorgan

—~—

———
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NEWSLETTER January 1, 1965

Here's a quick review to show how much has happened since our last Newsletter!

Our Financial Situatien

Lucy Moss and her Fund Raising Committee raised over $1,318.01: the book sale, $617.65;
cecktail party at the Edward Segals, $61.75; garden party and art sale at the Arthur
Steliars, $304.00; Jean Seidel's art show at St. Luke's, $124.61; and, thanks te Danny
Leughlin, eur exciting L-hour party at his Saleenarium added $210. The repert en our
sale of Christmas wreathes is ferthceming.

Our Boys' and Girls' Pregram

The children's summer pregram enjoyed St. Luke's facilities fer a third successful summer.
Children aged 6 to 12 had a variety of activities to choose from, and younger teits enjoyed
the sand pit and swings. The pregram staff, under chairman Budice Segal, censisted ef
neighborhoed velunteeis, several Hunter Cellege student teachers, a paid supervisor and
his assistant. The daily attendance was excellent, and the successful season was capped
by a bang-up ice cream party on clesing day, August 15th, The pregram, by the way, has
been incerporated and is now officially "The Beys' & Girls' Pregram of the West Village,
Incerperated.® Eventually, all gifts and denations made te it will be tax deductible.

On November 6th, the efficers ef the new cerperation met and adepted by-laws,

We thank West Villager Wally Pepolizie through whese efferts the pregram received twe
$50,00 gifts, and alse Ruth Wittenberg fer her gift ef game equipment.

Threugh the efferts ef Gloria Hamilten, WVC secretary, the 6th Precinct Yeuth Ceuncil
bussed 4O West Village children te Bear Mountain fer a full day in the ceuntry. A de-
1lightful beat trip down the Hudsen made the day complete, and everything was freel

The Bus Predicament

Ave Greiss' Abingden Sq, Bus Committee inspired a large number ef West Village residents
te sign a letter ef pretest te Mayer Wagner last spring deploring the schedule changes
which have resulted in inadequate service. The Mayer referred eur letter te Mr. Walter
Schlager, Jr. who is in charge ef city surface transpertatien. MNr. Schlager's reply was
unsatisfactery. A secend letter with additional signatures, carben cepy te the Mayer,
was mailed en July 20th and remains unanswered. The cemmittee is centemplating actien.

Parking Let vs. Grewing Space

On June 16th, the West Village Cemmittee fermally appealed a zening variance request made
by the ewner ef the parking lot at Charles & Greenwich Streets. Despite all eur offerts
te pestpens the decisien until the Cemmittee ceuld ceme te some agreement with the park-
ing let ewnér-——whe ceuldn't be reached—-the Beard ef Standards and Appeals appreved the
varisnce, B8ince this Cemmittee believes in reserving space in a residential area fer
new heusing, we are very dissatisfied with the Beard's decisien, and will re-appeal when
the zening variance expires in twe years.

Action en the Expressway
In June, during an epen meeting, the West Village Cemmittee veted te suppert the

"City-Wide Organizatiens Against the Lewer Manhattan Expressway ¥




Public Safety and Pelice Matiers

Members ef Jean Steliar's cemmittee met with fermer Pelice Captain Leddy te discuss neigh-
berheed ceeperatien with the 6th Precinct, The cemmittee helped te cerrect and refeld
30,000 printed circulars dealing with safety rules that Captain Leddy wished te have dis-
tributed threughout the precinct.

The cemmittee is new waging an active campaign against traffic vielatiens in the cemmunity.
It is studying cenditions of cembined residential und cemmercial use ef streets and side-
walks—-parking, ebstructiens, neise, etc. Our new precinct captain, James Shannen, has
been mest helpful and receptive te eur ideas and suggestiens. With his help, the cemmittee
is cempiling a checklist, which we hepe to distribute in the neighberheed, ef the majer
preblems, and a guide to shew hew the public can help the pelice in the enfercement eof

81l regulatiens.

Twe letters were sent te Traffic Cemmissiener Barnes on June 9th, The first expressed the
urgent need ef a traffic light at the cerner ef Hudson & vioarles Streets in the interest
of pedestrian safety. The secend requested that "Ne Parking® signs be placed en the east
side ef MacDeugal Street from West Lth te Bleecker in erder te break up the heavy cenges-
tien caused by teurists and general summer traffic cenditioens. Mr. Barnes replied that
he was investigating these matters,

A Clean Sweep

Thanks te Tem Mergan's cemmittee, Sanitary Inspectien, Rats & Clean-up, pressure was put
en the Health Department and resulted in the remeval ef refuse frem backyards and the
empty let in the area ef Greenwich, Perry & Charles Streets.

Our Meeting Place

We are renevating the little stere to make it mere flexible--art displays, beek sales,
cemmittee meetings, etc, In keeping with eur desire te be of service te the cemnunity,
the Beard of Electiens is using our headquarters as a pelling place,

Newsletter

Serry it's been se long in coming! Chairman, Jean Thompsen, found that business preasures
would net abate, and finally had to resign. A new chairman was net easily ceme by, but
we have one new. We salute chairman Carel McShere's first effert--this newsletter]

Membership
We've been grewing! Signed-up members new number well ever 250 streng.

Weuld yeu like is participate mere fully? Please, then, either centact the chairmen direct-
1y er drep a nete with yeur name, address and telephone number te the W. V. Committee,
Velunteers weuld be mere than welcomed on:

Fund Raisings Lucy Mess, AL 5-3172
Public Safetys Jean Steliar, OR 5-3527
Clean-up, etc: Tem Mergan, CH 3-6257
4 Traffic Patterns, etcs Ave Greiss, WA L-792L
Beys' & Girls' Pregram: BEudice Segal, CH 2-6025
Trees & Plantings:s Elizabeth McFadden
Heusing & Buildings, Human Relatiens, and Membership Cemmittees

While we're on the subject of membership, we weuld like te pass the werd along that cen=
tributiens to the W. V. Ceommittee are badly needed, The largest part ef the funds we
raised went teward the children's summer pregram. Our ether expenses include rent, light,
mailing and distributien, and—-currently——the renevation ef eur cemmittee headquarters.
Anything yeu can give te impreve the cemmittee's financial health will be appreciated}




flest Village Housing Plan

«rem April 6th te May 11th, a display of eur West Village Housing Plan appeared at the
Unien Carbide Building as part of an exhibit entitled "Our Toewn, 1970w,

Here are the latest details on the progress of our Heusing Plan, After extensive werk
with builders, real estate consultants, appraisers, and eur architects, eur preliminary
applicatien en cemplete ecenomic feasibility ef the plan was submitted te the City's
Housing & Redevelopment Beard. Review ef the housing plan by H & R was successfully cem-
pleted and it is new befere the City Planning Cemmissien., Cemmissioner Ballard met with
members ef the cemmunity and Planning Beard # 2 to determine its acceptability in the
larger Greenwich Village area, The cemmunity representatives assured Cemmissiener Ballard
that they were heartily in faver ef the plan,

ggttlo-gublicisad Accemplishments

We are very preud that...(1) Martin Berger united all the tenants and successfully empleyed
the New Yerk City "receivership law" to renovate, repair, and remeve all building viela-
tions frem a tenement building on Greenwich Street witheut a single tenant being evicted.
(2) West Village Cemmittee members net enly helped generate pressure to rebuild Ganseveert
Pier, but coeperated with ether Village organizations until the City spent'338,000 te pre-

serve the only public access the Village had to the Hudsen River.

Ceeperatien with Other Civic Organizations

West Villagers have acted upen their verbal suppert of ether greups' civic prejects. We're
happy te say that eur members have helped...

1. The Landmarks Committee. The W. V. Cemmittee veted at an epen meeting te suppert
legislation te establish a Living Landmarks Cemmissien in Greenwich Village. Members eof
‘Ruth Wittenberg's Landmarks Committee are working te have the entire West Village desig-
nated a Landmark Area.

2. Abingden Square Park Committee. Mrs. Wittenberg and her cemmittee deserve our con=
‘gratulations for this eutstanding example ef cemmunity invelvement in city planning deci-
sions. Mr. Rebert Nichols' dramatic and unusual plan gained the sympathy and enthusiastic
suppert of City Planning Cemmissioner Eliner C. Guggenheimer, and the plan was passed with
enly slight medifications. Park construction is expected te start in April. Net only did
some of our members werk actively with this group, but eur ewn Aesthetics Cemmittee, chaired
by Dean McClure, advecated the inclusion ef free-ferm sculpture in the new park. Art, after
all, is eur great cultural traditioen.

3. Ganseveert Area ngggelo ment Committee. A small delegation frem eur cemmittee attended
a meeting called by the New Chelsea Club te discuss Ganseveert Market area developments with
Mr, Reger Feinstein ef the City Planning Commissien. Carel Greitzer suggested that beth the
Greenwich Village and Chelsea cemmunities plan the kind eof heusing te be develeped., There-
after, the Gansevoert Area Redevelopment Cemmittee was fermed and Mrs., Greitzer elected

its chairman, Subsequently, a meeting was held at the V. I. D. to fermulate procedures,

Arthur Stoliar velunteered te de a building survey of the area. His team cempleted this
work in December. The W. V. Cemmittee was asked te present a cemplete traffic plan fer
the area., A motor tour to exsmine present traffic patterns was the first step. More
velunteers are needed to continue the werk.

After an announcement that the City Planning Cemmission would proceed with its plans te
survey and analyze the Gansevoert area, civic greups requested Cemmissioner Ballard te
pestpone such actien thus giving the community time te werk out its ewn plan. Mr, Ballard
has given assurances that the City Planning Commissien would net proceed until later this
year, that public hearings would be held first, and that ne plans fer development would be
ferthcoming fer at least a year.

. Citizens Committee for Artist Housing. We are happy te be able to effer our premises
to this greup for their meetings. They are drawing up plans te be filed with the Depart-
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ment of Buildings. These plans will help to clarify the need to amend the legislation
passed a year ago. Without this clarification, the requirements for conversion of lofts
inte legal living studies would prove impractical and make the rents too high for
low=income artists,

Outdoor Art Show fer Abingden Sq. Park Opening

We are more than enthusiastic with the idea ef an outdoor srt show in the West Village
area., Messrs, Bendenwald and Kent, whose galleries are en Hudson Street between Charles
and West 10th Streets, have consented te co-chair this committee. We're fortunate, indeed,
because these gentlemen are not only talented but capable as wells They will, however,
need volunteers to help them make this time-consuming task a successful reality. Wen't
you please step ferward?

Announcement of Next Membership Meeting - DON!'T FORGET THE MEETING!

Secretary G. Hamilten would like te remind all members that the regular monthly membership
meeting will be held en Tuesday, January 12th, at 8:30 p.m, at 304 West 11lth Street,

On the agenda for this meeting are the fellewing items: 1. West Village Art Shew,

2. Traffic Committee, and 3. Membership.




The following officers were elected

THE
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| 304 West 1lth Street, Jew Yorx,N.V. 10014

Morch 1, 1965

GENERAL MEETING NOTICE
Tuesday, March 9, 1965

8:00 PM West Village Headquarters
504 West 1lth Street

meeting te serve y»u for ene year:

President — Arthur Steliar
lst Vice President - Wally Popolizio
2nd Vice President - Dee Herrick
Secretary — Ruth Gottlieb
Treasurer — TLeon BSeidel

L}

The agenda ro: the next meeting will include:

— Financial and budget repert

— Activity Plans:

West Village Housiang Plan

Art Festival

Anti-Poverty and Housing Violatiens
Horativ Street Playground
Gansevoort Area

Children's Program

Artists' Housing

Public Safety and Police Liason
Jackson Square Library

Tree Planting

Garden Party-Cocktail Party-Book Sale
Traffic

at the annual election

- If time permits motions will be entertained

for amending Articles III and VIII of the
Articles of Association,
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GENERAL MEETING NOTICE

Tuesday, Maxrch 8, 1966

8:15 p.m.

The following officers
to serve for one year:

President

lst Vice President
2nd Vice President

Secretary
Treasurer

West Village Headquarters
304 West 11th Street

were elected at the annual election meeting

- Leticia Kent
Mervin Bendewald
Joan Stoliar

- Mary Adamson

- James Shaw

The agenda for the next meeting will include:

Program for 1966-67
Discussion of goals

Appointment of Committees
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GENERAL MEETING NOTICE

Tuesday, June 14, 1966
8:15 p.m. West Village Headquarters
; 304 West 1lth Street
(Note: There will be no general membership meetings during July and August)

The agenda for this regular monthly membership meeting will include:

financial report
- reapportionment and the West Village
- Officer John Hollywood will discuss youth activities

- A report from our local school board about short and long range
plansof the Board of Education for our community

- Boys and Girls Summer Program plans

Our May 21-22 Flea Market was an outstanding success, under the dedicated guidance
of Jim Shaw. Truly a community effort, it took many people, too many to thank
individually here, to provide our kids with another summer program.

Many friends among local businesses were also generous in their donations of items
to be sold:

Antiques, Inc., Hudson St. Pat ¢ hin Place Emporium, Ltd., 109 W. 10th
Bendewald Studio, 523 Hudson St. Pine Knoll Nursery, 45 N, Airmont Rd., /
Bourjois, Inc., 711 5th Ave. Pioneer Super-Market, 7th Ave. [Suffan
Bovencamph Studio, Hudson St. Prints Shop, Hudson St.

Hudson Hardware, 548% Hudson St. Schapira Coffee Co., 117 W. 10th St.

Nicola Food Market, 271 W. 4th St. Second Hand Rose, Hudson St.

Ted 0'Gawa, Bleecker St. Westlane Pharmacy, 251 W. 1llth St.

Kiwanis Club is again supporting our Boys and Girls Program with a $100 gift.

Bleecker St. Antique Dealers SPRING FESTIVAL, Jume 15, 12 n to 12 m. All invited!
between Abingdon Square and 7th Avenue

Leticia Kent, president / WA 9-7254 ., Mervin Bendewald, lst vice pres., / 924-6276
Joan Stoliar, 2nd vice president / OR 5-3527 . Mary Adamson, Secretary / 255-4998
James E. Shaw, treasurer . CH 3-8779
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GENERAL HESXING NOTICE

Tnesday, Jenwary 10, 1967

Wesni Villege Uradquarters
306 Wext 1ith Styaes

8113 psme

AGENDA
¥lection of Nominating Comeittes for 1967 Cfficess
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304 West ilth Street, New Yorxk 10014

GENERAL MEETING NGTICE
TUESDAY, APRIL 11, 1967

8:15 p.m. West Villag: Headousriess
304 ¥, Lier Street

ACTIDA

. Introducing tue new officexrs fox 19267

Jomexs Shaw - President

Richard Barnett - Flrsg Vico-President
Mervin Beudewald -~ Sacaond Vice-FPresident
Maxy Odamson ~ Acting Secratavy

Patex Fritscen « Treasurex

Landmarks Report, snd what it merus
Book Sale Report
Theatre Party Report
Commicice Reports
GUEST SPEAKER: M. B. A. RITIORSGPORN, JR.
VICH-PRESIDEN. of CITIZEMS POR CLEAN AXR, INC.

INPORTANT NOTICES

PLEZASE COME PROMPTLY AT 8:15 S0 ALL BUSINERS CAN HE PINISHED IN TIME
FOR OUR GUEBT TO SREAN TO US BY 9 P.M, :

FLUZADETY MO FADDEN, CHAIRMAN OF TUR IREBE PLANTING COMMITTLE MUST FEEL
VERY (APPY, AND WS OF THE WESLT YIILAGE COMMITILNE CAN FEEL VERY FROUD OF
HEPR HARD WORK IN BRINGING TRERS TO HUDSON STREEY. WL PLEDGE OURSELVES
TC WORK HARD WITH EBLIZABETH IN HER EFFORTS TO BRING MORE TREIS , AND MELP
THE VIILAGE FidD ITS PLACE IN THE SHADE.

PARNY, MANY THANXS ARE DUZ HEMBERS AND FRIENDS OF TUE WEST VILLAGE COMMITTRER
WHO GAVE SO GENEROUSLY OF THEIR BOOKS, TIME, AND SUPPORT TO HELP MAKE
OUR BOOCK SALE A SUCCESS.

IN ANSWER TO MANY INQUIRIES, THE DATE FOR THE ANNUAL PLEA MARKET WAS BEEN
SET. SATURDAY, JUNME !“TH AND SUNDAY, JUNE 18TH ARE TNE DAYS. PLEASE
STARET SAVING ALL THOSE LITTLE KNICK~ZNACKS, (AHD THE BSG ONES TOO)

AND LETS MAKE THIS YEAR®S FLBA MARKET EVEN BIGGZR, BETTEIR AND MORE FUN



THE WEST VILLAGE COMMITTEE 304 WEST 11TH STREET NEW YORK, N.Y. 10014

MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP MEEPING
JUNE 11, 19689 @115 P.NM.
304 W. 1178 SP.

BOOK SALE

THE BOOK SALE SCHEDULE IS AS FOLLOWS:
PREVIEW FRIDAY JOME 13K 7 P. M. 70 20 P. M.
Sa; JUNE MTE 12 NOON 20 9 P. M.
SUH. JUNE 1538 12 NOON %0 9 P. M.

A 50 CENT DOOR CHARGE WILL BE IN EFFECT QN THE PREVIEW DATE ONLY
\q

WB SPILL ARE COLLECTING BOOKS AMD RECORDS FOR OUR SALE. THE
EEADQUARTERS WILL BE OPEN FROM 8 P. M. 20 10 P. M. ON WED. JUNB
1178 AND THURS. JUME 127H 70 RECEIVE DONATIONS OF BOGKS AND
RECORDS. PICK UPS MAY BE ARRANGED BY CALLING JIM SHAV CE 3-8779
(MORNINGS). WE ALSO MEED VOLUNTEERS 0 SELL ON SA®. AND SUN.
PLEASE CALL CH 3~6779 10 ARRANGE SCHERUIE.

A DISCUSSIGN
MRS. DORIS DIETHER, CHAIRMAN OF THE ENVIRONMENT AND ZONING COMMITTER
OF PLANNING BOARD NO. 2 WILL DISCUSS TWO BOMING MATTERS QF INTERES®

LESIEY BIOCH, CORRESPONDING SECREPARY (924-3275)
JUANITA IU?3, RECORDING SECRETARY (CH 2-1714)
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THE WEST VILLAGE COMMITTEE 304 WEST 11TH STREET NEW YORK, N.¥ 17008
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MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP MEETING
OCT. 21ST TUES. 8 P. M.
ST LUKE'S CHAPEL (F TRINITY PARISH
487 HUDSON ST« N. Y., N. Y. 10014

AGENDA: T ' HOUSING

THIS IS AN IMPORTAHT MEETING, AND IT IS MOST IMPORTANT THAT WE HAVE GOOD AND PROMPT
ATTENDANCE.

MANY MEMBERS AND FRIENDS WRITE AND CALL AND ASK, “WHAT CAN WE DO TO HELP?" OUR POSTAGE
AND PRINTING EXPENSES TO KEEP YOU INFORMED RUNS RATHER HIGH. WE COLLECT NO DUES, AND
OUR ONLY FUNDS COME FROM FUND RAISING VENTURES AND DONATIONS. IT IS I1n THIS AREA THAT
WE NEED MOST IMMEDIATE HELP. ANY DONATIONS SMALL OR LARGE TO THE WEST VILLAGE COMMITTTEE
WILL BE GREATLY APPRECIATED.

000QO0QOQO0Q

TO RAISE FUNDS, WE MUST HAVE ANOTHER BOOK SALE AND FLEA MARKET. WE SHOULD LIKE TO HAVE
THE BOOK SALE MID OR LATE NOVEMBER. WE KEED MOBE BOOKS! ALL KINDS OF BOOKS. PAPER BACKS,
CHILDREN BOOKS,:COOKBOOKS, BOOKS ON ANY AND EVERY SUBJECT. WHILE YOU'RE CLEANING OFF

THE BOOK SHELVES, YOU CAN ALSO CLEAN OUT THOSE CIDSETS, ATTICS AND BASEMENTS OF ALL THOSE
UNWANTED OR SELDOM USED ITEMS SUCH AS GADGETS, GAMES, PUZZIES, ELECTRIC APPLIANCES
(WORKING), CHINA, GLASSWARE, PICTURES, PRINTS, ETC. WE'LL FIND A BUYER FOR ALL THOSE
LITTLE TREASURES. WE'LL TAKE ALL THOSE DUST CATCHERS AND CLOSET CLUTTERS. PLEASE CALL
JOAN STOLIAR - OR 5-3527 OR JIM SHAW - CH 3-8779 (MORNINGS) TO ARRANGE FOR DELIVERY AND

IF NECESSARY PICK-UP. QF COURSE YOU CAN BRING BOOKS AND OTHER ITEKS TO THE MEETING.

y 7~ JAMES SHAW, PRESIDENT (CH 3-8779)

aﬂ‘ 'J (A MARY ADAMSON, 1ST VICE PRESIDENT (255-4998)

° l"" PETER FRITSCH, 2ND VICE PRESIDENT (WA 9-8234)
of RICHARD BARNETT, TREASURER (675-8705)

av JUANITA LUTZ, RECORDING SECRETARY (CH 2-1714)

rJ"/
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MONTHLY MEWBERSHIP WERTING

SEPT. 11TH a:15 P. M.
8¢ LUKE'S CHAPEL OF TRINITY PARISH
487 HUDSON ST. B. Y., N. Y. 10014

AGENDA: THE WEST VILLAGE BOUSING

amnnsmmovnmnsmmns.mmmcxrmnmnnonmus. THIS
IS THE PIRST MEETING AFTER OUR USUAL SUMMER RECESS. AS YOU KNOW, IT HAS BEEN A VERY
BUSYMWMOIHPWGWW,MMWWRKISMMBEHED
us. IHEREISHUGH!OMWHHEWMWJHOURMSTOHIITHISMTLE.

UEmoxFORmToamcETUB.H—OU!POB.TBEBOARDO?E&MEMING.BWMOHEASK
m;mr&onmmmmmamnmnmnmm

CITY QF NEW YORK CITY HALL. REFER TO THE HEARING ON THE WEST VILLAGE HOUSING PLAN,
AND EXPRESS YOUR SUFPORT OF THE PLAN. NOT SEND TH ELTER TO THE BOARD. SENT TO:

ALL SUCH LETTERS WILL BE PRESENTED TO THE BOARD AT THE HEARING. PLEASE IP POSSIBLE
MAKE A CARBON COPY SO THAT WE MIGHT HAVE IT POR OUR FILES.
ANY QUESTIONS? CALL:
TERRY FRITSCH - WA 9-8234 GLORIA EAMILTON - Al 545993 (EVENINGS
ERTK WENSBERG - OR 5-2922 JOAN STOLIAR —- OR 5-3527
THIS IS MORE THAN A FIGHT FOR HOUSING) _
TBIS IS A PIGHT POR THE SURVIVAL OF THE WEST VILLAGE AS WE KNOW IT}

JAMES SHAW, PRESIDENT (CH 3-8779)

MARY ADAMSON, 1ST VICE PRESIDENT (255-4998)
PETER FRITSCH, 2ND VICE PRESIDENT (WA 9-8234)
RICHARD BARNETT, TREASURER (675-8705)
JUANITA LUTZ, BECORDING SECRETARY (CH 2-1714)

304 WEST 11TH STREET NEW YORK, IN.¥W. {71




304 WEST 11TH STREET NEW YORK,

MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP MEETING
DEC. 9th TUES. 8 P.N.
S? LIKE'S CHAPEL OF TRINI®Y PARISH
487 HUDSON ST. N.Y., N. Y. 10014

LGENDA

EOUSING HEPORE
OTEER COMMITTEE REPORTS AS AVAILABLE
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'H THE AMNUAL S® LUKE'S CHRISTMAS SALE AND PLEA MARKET. OUR
FLEA MARKET WILL BE HELD AT OUR HEADQUARTERS - 304 W. 11TH ST.
PIME: 10 A. K. 70 7 P. M. BOTH DAYS. THE HEADQUARTERS WILL BE
OPEN BETWEEN 8 P. M. AND 10 P. M. MON. DEC. 8TE UNTIL TEE SALE.
TG RECEIVE YOUR DONATIONS OR CALL CE 3-8779 (MORNINGS) TO ARRANGE
PICK-UP.

DON'T PORGET THE AMNUAL CHRISTMAS SALE AND FLEA MARKET AT ST LUKE'S AT
THE CORMER OF EUDSON AND GROVE STREETS. TIME: FRIDAY DEC. 5TH 5 P. M.
TO 10 P. M. AND SAT. DEC. 6TH 12 NOON TO 5 P. M. ALWAYS LOTS OF VERY
NICE GIFT ITEMS AVAILABLE AND COME MEET OLD FRIENDS.

CHRISTMAS WREATHS WILL BE AVATLABIE FOR SALE AND PICK-UP AT THE FIEA™
MARKET. PLEASE USE ORDER FORM RELOW AND MAIL ORDERS NOW. THIS WILL
HELP US IN THE ORDERING OF STOCK. + OURS OF COURSE

JAMES SHAW, PRESIDENT (CH 3-8779)

PETER FRITSCH, 1ST VICE PRESIDENT (WA 9-8234)
RICHARD BARMETT, TREASURER (675-8705)
JUANITA LUTZ, RECORDING SECRETARY (CH 2-1714)

N.Y.

CHRISTMAS WREATH ORDER FORM
NAME: . (PLEASE PRINT)
ADDRESS:
PHONE KO.:

NO. OF WREATHS AT $3.25 EAe: ____
PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO THE WEST VILLAGE COMMITTEE

10014





